
 

 

 
 
 
 
July 27, 2018 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
BURGLARY FROM MOTOR VEHICLE / CRIMINAL TRESPASS TO 
MOTOR VEHICLE ARRESTS 
 
On Friday, July 27, 2018 around 1:30 AM, Glen Ellyn Police responded to the 1100 
block of Londonberry Drive following the activation of a vehicle alarm.  Two subjects 
were seen fleeing from the vehicle.  Officers located the two subjects in the area. 
Following an investigation, both subjects were taken into custody.   
 
The first arrestee was identified as 18 year old Jaris McCullum of Lombard.  McCullum 
was charged with five counts of Burglary from Motor Vehicle.  McCullum was in 
possession of a stun gun at the time of his arrest and was charged with a single count of 
Unlawful Use of a Weapon. 
 
The second arrestee was a 15 year old male juvenile.  He was charged with five counts 
of Criminal Trespass to Motor Vehicle and was cited under local ordinance for a curfew 
violation. 
 
Detectives from the Lombard Police Department assisted with the investigation.  
Residents are encouraged to remove valuables and lock their vehicles when not in use. 
 
Members of the public are reminded that a criminal complaint contains only charges and 
is not proof of the defendant’s guilt.  A defendant is presumed innocent and is entitled to 
a fair trial during which it is the State’s burden to prove his/her guilt beyond a reasonable 
doubt. 

 
Jaris McCullum 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                             

CONTACT: 
Kurt Vavra 
Deputy Chief 
630-469-1187 

 


